Youth Council

March 11, 2015

706 N. Victory Drive
Mankato, MN

Those Present: Bill Aufderheide, Michelle Forliti, Heather Gleason, Robert Lindgren, Amanda Mackie, Glenn Morris, Kim Mueller, Deanna Steffensmeier and Reggie Worlds.  
I. Welcome and Introductions

Due to no Chairs being present, Heather Gleason called the meeting to order and members introduced themselves. 

II. Approval of Minutes

Heather Gleason called for the approval of the January meeting minutes.  A motion to approve the minutes was made by Robert Lindgren and seconded by Glenn Morris.  The motion carried.
III. Election of Officers

Heather Gleason reported that two Youth Council members serve as Co-Chairs of the committee.  One Co-Chair, Karen Wolters, is no longer on the Youth Council.  The second Co-Chair, Kathi Rusch, will be stepping down but still a member of the Youth Council.  Due to low attendance, elections will take place at the May meeting.  

IV. WIOA Youth & Minnesota Youth Plan 
Heather Gleason distributed and reviewed the proposed youth plans.  Information in the plan included an update to Youth Council members, program design for in-school and out-of-school youth, outreach and recruitment, assessment strategies, development of a plan, work experiences, assuring work readiness attainment, providing labor market information on demand occupation and development of career pathways in healthcare and manufacturing.  The plan identifies strategies and partnerships to serve youth with significant barriers including foster care youth, youth from communities of color, youth with disabilities, and teen parents on public assistance.   The plans identify best practices for financial literacy training, private sector work experiences and internships including the Martin County Internship Project. An addition to the plan includes utilizing funding for the Partners in Career Exploration program.  The final allocations have not been released for either WIOA or MYP.  A motion to recommend approval of the Youth Plans was made by Glenn Morris and seconded by Robert Lindgren.  The motion carried.

V. Updates
PY2014 WIA Youth Third Quarter Results

Heather Gleason distributed and reviewed the Program Year 2014 WIA Youth Third Quarter Results.  MVAC has served 138 youth so far and the goal is to serve 122.  The preliminary performance measure results indicate that we are meeting all of the youth measures.  

SFY2015 MYP Second Quarter Results

Heather Gleason distributed and reviewed the State Fiscal Year 2015 Minnesota Youth Program Second Quarter Results.  MVAC has served 206 youth so far and the goal is to serve 78.

Youth Directories

Heather Gleason reported that the youth directories are almost ready to print.  We are completing the final edits, formatting and collecting the final orders. 
VI. Other Business
Next Meeting: May 13, 2015


The meeting adjourned.   

